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   Town of New Fairfield 
Board of Selectmen 
4 Brush Hill Road 

New Fairfield, CT 06812 
 

MINUTES 
Board of Selectmen Special Meeting 

Monday, January 31, 2022 
9:00 AM 

Virtual meeting via Zoom 
 

Members present:   Other Town Officials Present: 
Pat Del Monaco, First Selectman  
Lori-Ann Bennison  
Khris Hall, Selectman    
   
Network Administrator Paul Gouveia gave a brief overview of the rules and procedures for having a 
virtual meeting.  
 
Call To Order First Selectman Pat Del Monaco called the meeting to order at 9:05 am.  
 
Approval of COVID -19 Testing Agreement with Curative 
Pat Del Monaco spoke of the contract regarding the COVID-19 Testing agreement with Curative. 
This agreement has been reviewed by the Town’s Attorney and the Insurance Department. The only 
change recommended by the Attorney, was to make sure that the vendor gives the Town proper 
notice if the vendor changes days and hours of operation.  
 
This clinic will be held at the Community Room at Company A Firehouse and there is no cost to the 
Town or the patients for this center. The cost will be paid by the patients insurance carrier or by the 
general fund if the patient is uninsured. This clinic will be held five days a week from Monday to 
Friday from 8am to 4pm.  
 
This clinic will be advertised through the Alert Now system, Facebook and the Town Tribune. This 
clinic is open to anyone and not just New Fairfield residents.  It is estimated that the start date for this 
is February 19, 2022. The tests are PCR tests with results available in 24 to 48 hours.  
 
Pat Del Monaco made a motion to approve the agreement and allow the First Selectman to sign the 
agreement with Curative for COVID-19 testing. Lori Bennison seconded the motion.  
Vote: 3-0-0 (Motion approved) 
 
Adjournment 
Pat Del Monaco made a motion to adjourn the meeting at approximately 9:15 am. Khris Hall seconded the 
motion.  
Vote: 3-0-0 (Motion approved) 
 
Respectfully submitted, Suzanne Kloos 
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